
MEMO 
DATE:  November 15, 2022 

TO:  Charles Witherington-Perkins, Director of Planning & Community Development 

FROM:  Steve Hautzinger, Design Planner 

RE:  At Home Ground Sign Variation – IDOT Coordination Update 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

Charles, 

The following is an update on the status of the At Home RIRO (Right-In-Right-Out) IDOT driveway permit.  
Since the October 11, 2022 Design Commission meeting, the petitioner has resubmitted plans to IDOT in 
response to their August 16, 2022 permit review comments, and they are currently waiting for IDOT’s 
response to their resubmittal. 

One of IDOT’s comments asked for the proposed RIRO to be set back to accommodate the potential future 
extension of the third travel lane along US 12 to the southeast.  Since the petitioner is requesting to install 
the sign prior to construction of the RIRO, this comment raised concerns regarding the driveway possibly 
impacting the location of the ground sign.  This issue was reviewed with Matt Baird from RPS Capital 
Investments.  Mr. Baird’s response is attached, which in summary states that they would like to proceed 
with approval of the ground sign in the current proposed location, and if IDOT requires the RIRO to be set 
back, then they will not proceed with the driveway. 

This matter has been reviewed with the Village’s Engineering Division. 

  

 












